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OFFICIAL UNIVERSITY ACTIVITIES 

Friday, October 17 Student Affairs Committee, 12:00, 
Conference Room 

Wednesday, October 22 - - Study Committee for Joint Currie -
ulum Committee, 3 :45, Conf. Room 

Friday, October 24 Curriculum Committee, 2:00, Room 227 

Friday, October 24 Faculty Association Party, 6-9 p. m., 
Faculty Lounge 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

• October 20, 1969 is the twentieth anniversary of the chartering of U.S. D. 

Following the concelebrated Mass next Monday (October 20) at 12:00 noon in 
the Immaculata at which Bishop Maher will be principal concelebrant, the 
Bishop will join us informally for lunch at the Faculty Dining Room in De 
Sales Hall. This will provide an opportunity for faculty members from the 
three schools to meet and talk with Bishop Maher. 

Mr. Phil Woolpert has asked to be relieved of his post as Varsity Basketball 
Coach and will now devote full time to his position as Director of Athletics. 
Mr. Woolpert has accomplished excellent work in his position as Coach and 
certainly deserves the gratitude of the whole University community for his 
fine achievements. As full-time Director of Athletics, he will be able to 
work with an even wider range of students, and can continue his contributions 
to the faculty and committees of the College. 

Mr. Bernie Bickerstaff has been appointed Varsity Basketball Coach to 
succeed Mr. Woolpert. Since his graduation from U.S. D. in 1968, Mr. 
Bickerstaff has been Assistant Coach, and of course is well-known to all of 
us. With the start of the current basketball season coming soon, we can all 
give visible support to him by an active interest in the team. 

Fr, Francis Rigney has been appointed official Historian for the College for 
Men. Father Rigney was among the first group of faculty members when the 
College opened, and his long association with the school will enable him to 
offer many personal insights and memories for an official history. 
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Father Charles Dollen, USD Librarian, and singers from Christ the King and 
St. Jude's parishes will inaugurate the revised LET THERE BE LIGHT prog­
ram on KFMB-TV, Channel 8, Sunday, October 19 at 9:00 a, m. The show 
features a wide variety of the new liturgical music under the direction of 
Mrs, Tina Ohlson. Guitarists: Frank Kocher, Jon Ohlson and George 
Montello; drums by Rick Augustine . 
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